
  
 
 
 

Meeting Notes and Actions 
 

13th December CIG AGENDA 2019 
Crate ​Unit 7 Queen's Yard, Hackney Wick, London E9 5EN 

 
 
 
 

Attendees 
Sir William Atkinson (Chair) 

Taiwo Sheteolu - Print Big UK 

Lorna Gozzard - LLDC 

Anna Jobson - LCF 

Sue Bagwell - UAL 

Lipi Begum - UAL 

Luigi Galimberti - UAL 

Elisa Giorgi - Arbeit Studios 

Yasmine Patpatia - PAT 

Lorna Blake - LLDC HWFI 

Miranda Botcherby - Hackney Council 

Claire McAndrew - The Bartlett 

Will de Cani - LLDC 

Catherine Smyth - LLDC 

Nick Gleave - LLDC 

Liam Smith - Balfour Beatty 

Jasuir Sandhu - Balfour Beatty 

Sadia Sandhu - Places For People 

Aoil Patel - Places For People 

Ross O’Donovan - Aitch Group 

Yvonne Martin - Wickers Charity 

Patrick Scally - The Trampery 

Harry Manley - The Collective 



Jermaine Browne - The Collective 

Sofie Ellice-Flint - The Collective 

Roni Savage - Jomas Associates 

Jesse Foyle - West Ham United Foundation 

Lavinia Blogg - Four Communications 

Stephen Pedro - Telford Homes 

Paddy Looney - Wick Award 

Cllr. Nick Sharman - Hackney Council 

Tom Khil - London Belongs To Me 

Nick Vergara - Makeshift 

Alexis Charles - SME Network London Lourve 

Simon Cole - Hackney Tours 

Josephine Chime - Creative Wick (CIG Project coordinator) 

 

CIG agenda is: 

● London College of Fashion East Bank / Poplar Works update - Anna Jobson 

● Fish Island Village update / Sustainable Fashion Accelerator -  Patrick Scally  

● East Bank branding / HWFI hoarding map - Lorna Gozzard (LLDC) 

● Community Concept Store - Yasmine Patpatia 

● Hurlington/The Collective update - Harry Manley/Sofie Ellice-Flint 

● Creative Enterprise Zone update 

● A12 Undercroft update  

● Construction traffic update 

 

Number Notes Actions 

1. London College of Fashion East 

Bank / Poplar Works update - 

Anna Jobson 

LCF is more than 100 years old, 

spread over 6 sites, a member of 

UAL the 2nd arts largest 

university in Europe with a 

strong interest in social progress 

and being a force for positive 

social change in education and 

industry. 

 

September 2022 LCF will open a 

landmark campus in Olympic 

Invite Claire Swift to talk further about Poplar 

Works. 

Laura Gander-Howe the  Director of  Public 

Engagement and Culture should attend another 

meeting  to elaborate on certain points about the 

new LCF site and it’s intentions. 

 



park on the Eastbank bringing 

together majority of resources 

from their sites across London. 

They will retain a branch in Mare 

street to continue supporting 

new business. 

 

The future focus is to find out 

how to encourage responsible 

fashion enterprise, more culture 

programming for the East bank 

site and community 

engagement. 

 

LCF has recently collaborated on 

a site for Fashion Enterprise in 

Popular. Poplar Works is partly 

funded by GLA where 81 disused 

garages have been renovated to 

turn into a fashion ecosystem 

hosting educational courses, 

enterprise and studios. Soon to 

open early next year. 

 

Cllr. Nick Sharman - There is the 

concern whether Eastbank will 

truly reach out to the diverse 

communities and the schools in 

the Olympic boroughs so what 

would their methods be? 

 

Yvonne Martin, Wickers - They 

would be interested in LCF 

partnering with their charity this 

would benefit their young 

people. 

 

Sir William Atkinson - Is there a 

to coordinate effort to engage 

with the local communities 

amongst the major organisations 

and universities? 



2. Fish Island Village update / 

Sustainable Fashion Accelerator 

-  Patrick Scally  

The Trampery currently has 6 

locations with an agreed 25 year 

Peabody collaboration they are 

building Fish Island Village a 6 

acre campus including 7000 sq. 

community space. A home for 

emerging and start businesses. 

Fashion advisory board selected 

from the studio applications 

based on  sustainability and 

community focus. 

63 designated studios various 

sizes including  desk spaces 

available. Studios have a 1 year 

minimum sub lease. £25 per sq. 

foot utilities are included, 

electricity is seperate. 

1st studios opened from October 

‘19 ahead of the grand opening, 

the site gives access to some 

manufacturing and fashion 

services. Focusing on supporting 

slow fashion. 

Trampery have  a program called 

Sustainable Fashion Accelerator 

funded by LLDC to encourage 

sustainable companies and 

support mental health. 

Cllr Nick Sharman - How will you 

integrate the local area, what 

are the long term plans in doing 

so? What is the sub lease? £25 

per sq. ft is quite high. 

There will be events at Fish Island Village you can 

visit their website ​https://thetrampery.com/ ​ and 

the date for the grand opening will be shared via 

online platforms including the CIG newsletter. 

 

 



3. Telford Homes Fumes inquiry 

Sir William Atkinson brought to 

attention the complaints about 

the smell of fumes from the 

Telford Homes site and wants to 

know if there has been any 

action implemented about the 

complaints. 

Cllr. Nick Sharman states that he 

has had complaints about the 

intense fume smell as well and 

the construction development 

has been disruptive for many. 

Lavinia Blogg, Four 

communications - There will be 

an updated newsletter on their 

website 

 

3. East Bank branding / HWFI 

hoarding map - Lorna Gozzard 

(LLDC) 

Eastbank hoarding branding 

focuses on East London tradition 

and future transformation. 

Language used and font type will 

be easy to read for the many 

different  language speakers in 

the area. 

Photography will be human 

based representing the people 

within the local community. 

Hoarding will have consumer led 

information more about the 

people rather than the buildings.  

Creative Content Group and Park 

News will advise on how to share 

what activities and engagement 

are available in QEOP. 

Plan to come back to the CIG meeting and give an 

update on the progress of Eastbank site 



4​. Community Concept Store - 

Yasmine Patpatia 

PAT, a social enterprise plans  to 

open Spring 2020, currently 

trying to find the right building 

and funding. 

Aim is to give 100 % sales to 

their artist and designers.  

It will focus on slow fashion 

designers and sustainable 

businesses, providing a business 

mentor program, will host 

events to benefit diverse groups 

of the community and aim to 

work with underprivileged 

people. 

PAT will be self sustainable 

generating funds through 

renting co working space and 

cafe. PAT will encourage 

collaborating with local 

businesses and team up with 

local suppliers, employ refugees 

as staff, train and employ 

homeless people.  

Devising a questionnaire to ask artists what they 

would like in a co working, retail and cafe space 

Contacting  Hackney Council for community asset 

buildings 

Please contact Yasmine 

yasminepatpatia@gmail.com​ if you have any leads 

and advice 

Simon Cole from Hackney Tours would like to 

connect with Yasmine to help her. 

5. Hurlington/The Collective 

update - Harry Manley/Sofie 

Ellice-Flint 

The site will be on Wallis road 

site opposite Lord Napier pub 

and Bagel Factory. 

The Collective a 5 years old co- 

living developer and operator. 

Their aim is to combat loneliness 

and isolation by creating a live 

work network. 240 short stay / 

hotel rooms, ground floor retail, 

work studios and commercial 

space. There will be an open 

Looking for organisations who want to use their 

facilities  

 

Contact : hello@34-38wallisrd.co.uk 

 

Events about remediation and pollution will be 

shared on the website and via newsletter  

www.34-38wallisrd.co.uk 

 

 

 



door policy for local 

communities to use some of 

their facilities, working with 

intermediates already 

established in the local area. 

Schedule Plans - Remediation 

programme for 2020 / 

Construction begins September 

for 2020 / Completion for 2022 

The site has a history of 

industrial manufacturing so 

there will be a detailed risk 

assessment of pollution with 

sustainable solution and 

reviewing the impact on local 

residents. 

6. Construction traffic update 

Catherine Smyth, LLDC - There 

will be a meeting on Monday 

about the traffic and fumes, 

plans about a possible one way 

system on Wallis road heading 

towards the bridge. We are 

committed to monitoring traffic 

disruptions. 

 

7. Creative Enterprise Zone update 

Lorna Blake announced that the 

- CEZ manager will be announced 

in January 2020  

Added the opening of North side 

entrance to Hackney Wick 

station is currently at the stage 

of making a draft legal 

agreement between LLDC and 

Hackney council. 

 



8. A12 Undercroft update  

Claire McAndrew, The Bartlet - 

They have had a meeting with 

Hackney Council and  Transport 

For London with a healthy 

ongoing dialogue the next group 

meeting scheduled in January. 

 

AOB Simon Cole, Hackney Tours -  

Towpath is becoming more 

violent 

There has been an increase in 

criminal activity against the 

boating community and people 

using the tow path. 

Devastatingly there has been day 

time robberies and attacks as 

well.  

Urging people to contact the police about any 

violence and criminal activity so the police know 

the levels and impact of what is going on.  

 

Next meeting is Friday 10th January 2020 

 Happy Holidays 

 

 

 


